Vestry Meeting
May 16, 2007
Call to order
Judy Russell, Senior Warden
Opening Prayer
Fr John
Attendance
Brian Hoskins, Mary Grzywa, Bev Madsen, Judy Russell, Al Kammerer, Heidi Henry, Ken Moss; Dick Donnocker - treasurer; guest: Leonard Lock, Diane DiGregorio; absent: Tom Peffley
Review of Minutes
Approved
Treasurer’s Report 
Prudential Financial stock sold, realized <$4000>

Report accepted: Ken Moss, Brian Hoskins 2nd, passed

Pastor’s Report
Discussion: November convention, importance of attendance


Motion:
Vestry will pay registration for three attendees: Mary Grzywa, Ken Moss, and Jay LeSeure. Ken Moss, Mary Grzywa 2nd, passed.



Millennium Development Goals discussed: Treasurer was directed to send check of $500 (reference: January vestry motion). 


Recommended reading the Christian Formation article in March/April issue of Vestry Papers

Organ Contract/
Three check were sent to Sauter and Sons ($16,380);a remaining $2445 is

    Rectifier

 due. 



Clegg Perkins is contracted for upgrading the wiring from 220 to 110 for the new rectifier. Cost: $529.


Motion:
Pay Electric bill when Clegg Perkins has completed the electrical work.  Mary Grzywa, 2nd. Heidi Henry, passed.

Handicap Ramp
Judy Russell is meeting with George Carey and Mike Ruiz Tuesday May 22 to set up work schedule.
COOL

Freezer meals have been depleted; an announcement will go in the bulletin requesting more meals.  Blankets were delivered to Northern Michigan diocese ECW members for the childrens’ camp.
Planning Meetings
Two groups are meeting weekly; viable ideas are being generated.

Building Committee/
Bushes will be removed May 19th weekend. $1050 of the $1500 cost has 

  Landscaping/
been pledged.  

  Windows
Leonard Lock reported: West windows are of Stencil Griasalle; most need releading with an estimated cost of $12,000 to $18,000.  Lighting of the rose window behind the organ pipes is recommended. 


Motion:
Repair the east and west windows in a timely manner this year.  Bev Madsen, Heidi Henry 2nd, passed.
Rectory Plans

Discussed future planning needs for office/rectory/garage remodeling.



Moved to Executive Session: Bev Madsen, Ken Moss 2nd, passed

Adjournment.
Ken Moss, Heidi Henry 2nd, passed.
Next Meeting
June 20 at 5:00 pm, soup will be available.

Executive Session

Discussion: 
Real Estate Matters


Motion
Request the current guest to vacate the rectory by June 30 so the parish can proceed with plans for improvement and use of the building.  Mary Grzywa, Al Kammerer 2nd, passed.

Closed:

Mary Grzywa, Ken Moss 2nd, passed.

